20th January 2017



Open Day
We are holding an Open Afternoon on Wednesday 1st February; parents, carers and grandparents of children from Reception class upwards are warmly invited between 2pm and the end of the school day. The afternoon will run more or less as normal and we ask that you come along and join in with the activities, hopefully having a bit of fun and perhaps learning a thing or two! Our homework gallery will also run alongside this. 

School Council
Our School Council meet every fortnight to discuss many issues about school.  Recent meetings have focused on: Clubs, reading and books, playground behaviour and school dinners. Our school council are currently helping to write a new anti-bullying policy and have been discussing this important topic in class council meetings. Bullying is taken very seriously at Meltham Moor and we also welcome the views of our parents and carers and, therefore, you will be consulted about this policy in the near future. More details to follow. 


Chris Evans’ 500 Word Story Competition 
Once again Radio 2’s 500 Word Story Competition is taking place, headed by Chris Evans. A number of children entered the competition last year and enjoyed writing some excellent stories.  
This is a fantastic competition in which the participants can let their imaginations flow and write a story on a theme and genre of their choice. The amazing prizes include Chris Evans’ height in books – perfect for our avid readers! The closing date for the competition is 7pm on Thursday 23rd Feb.  There is a wealth of resources, tips, story examples and ideas on the website in addition to the rules and entry information. Entries need to be submitted online. For those who do not have access to the internet, their stories can be brought to school on a memory stick no later than Thursday 16th February and we will submit the entries for you. 
Thank you for your support in this matter. We are really proud of the children for the interest and enthusiasm that they are showing towards creative writing! 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Holiday/Absence Requests
Our Attendance Policy, agreed between all the local schools, is available from school or on our website. Part of the policy refers to holiday/absence requests for children during term time. The policy makes clear that absence for holidays will not be authorised; any absence from school will only be authorised in ‘exceptional circumstances’, described in the policy as for ‘Service Personnel prevented from taking holidays outside term time’ and for ‘Families during or after a crisis’; the policy reflects guidance from the Department for Education.  If you need any further information, please call in. 

Governors Meetings
Our latest full Governing Body meeting took place a couple of weeks ago, covering a wide range of issues. Agenda and minutes of these meetings can be found in a folder in our main entrance area. We are fortunate to have a very committed, hardworking Governing Body who do very valuable work for the school. A reminder that governors who are parents in school are: James Hyde, Alison Stott, Lisa Story, Sarah Lockwood and Simon Micklethwaite. 


Safer Internet Day
We will be joining the globally celebrated Safer Internet Day 2017 which takes place on Tuesday 7th February with the theme 'Be the change: unite for a better internet'. Coordinated in the UK by the UK Safer Internet Centre, the celebration sees hundreds of organisations get involved to help promote the safe, responsible and positive use of digital technology for children and young people. Internet safety is something that our children both have discreet lessons in and is also woven through our curriculum. However, this day is an opportunity to reflect on this in an increasingly technological world. Remember that we have a number of sources of information for parents and children in the eSafety link on our school website. The Safer Internet Day website at www.saferinternet.org.uk has further information for parents and children. 
Uniform
Just a reminder that we expect that standards of uniform are maintained throughout the whole year. We take great pride in belonging to Meltham Moor and it is important that the school uniform represents this. 
 In our policy it states that children wear grey/black skirts or trousers and maroon sweatshirts jumpers (not hoodies). In summer girls can wear red/white print dresses. Sensible shoes/trainers should also be worn. We ask that children wear sensible shoes/trainers (no high heels or flimsy shoes please). 
For PE, children should have appropriate footwear (well-fitting pumps / trainers) for both indoor and outdoor lessons. For indoor PE, the kit is plain shorts and T-shirt. Outdoor kit is a spare pair of trousers (eg jogging bottoms/tracksuit) and a warmer top to go over a T shirt eg a sweatshirt or tracksuit top.
Parents will be contacted if their child’s uniform is not in line with school policy. We thank you for your support in this matter. 

PTA Disco
A regular event organised by the PTA are the children’s discos. These are great social events for the children and generally create much excitement! Our next children’s disco is on Friday 3rd February. The arrangements are as follows:
Nursery, Reception, Y1, Y2 – 5pm to 6.15pm. £2.00 per ticket which includes a drink and sweets (parents welcome to stay with younger children)
Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 – 6.30pm to 8pm. £1.50 per ticket with drinks, crisps and sweets available to buy
Please remember that all children must be collected from school at the end of their disco and we ask that parents come into the Hall to collect them to ensure the children leave safely. Tickets are available from the office. 


Parking Near School
A reminder about parking near to school. We have received many complaints recently from our neighbours about inconsiderate or dangerous parking. If children have to be brought or collected by car, please take care not to block driveways. We have also seen cars double parked, sometimes with two wheels on the path and also on the path near the entrance to the school car park. This is extremely dangerous for the children; we have been asked by the police to pass to them registration numbers of any cars parked dangerously or illegally. 


Playground before and after school 
There is a member of staff in the playground from 8.50am every morning. For health and safety reasons children should not be in the playground before this time unless they are supervised.  When the weather is very poor, children are allowed into school from 8.50am.
There is usually a member of staff in the playground after school, so that parents are able to talk to somebody if need be. However, this is something that we like to do and cannot be depended upon as a means of supervision. Children in the infants are handed over to their parents but children in the juniors are taught that they should come back into the school building if there is nobody there to collect them. 


Football
Meltham Junior Football club is looking for a junior football coach for next seasons Under 6/ year 1!
The coach will need to complete a DBS disclosure. Full support will be given and 
there will be the opportunity to gain a coaching badge
Please contact Russell Dyson 07787515598 for more information.


Dates for your diary:

January 2017
Thurs 26th	Get Into Teaching evening

February 2017
Weds 1st	Open Afternoon 2pm
Fri 3rd		School Disco
Thurs 16th	Mrs Sunderland Music Festival—more details nearer the time
		SATs meeting 6pm
Fri 17th		Break up for half term
Mon 27th	School opens

March 2017
Mon 13th	Book Fair all week after school
Thurs 16th	Parents’ Evening

April 2017
Fri 7th		School closes for Easter
Mon 24th	School opens

May 2017
Mon 1st	School closed—May Day
Fri 26th		School closes for half term
